Response to Public Comments
Children’s Health Insurance Program Managed Care and Supporting Regulations
CMS-10554, OMB-0938-1282

Public comments received for the Medicaid and CHIP Managed Care Access, Finance, and Quality proposed rule (CMS-2439-P) (88 FR 28092) were received and our responses were published in the final rule (CMS-2439-F) (89 FR 41002).  Public comments related to burden estimates in CMS-2439-P are provided below:

Comment:  One public comment was received with regard to program integrity requirements under the contract (§§ 438.608 and 457.1285). The commenter noted that CMS should clarify if the proposed changes applied to NEMT PAHPs.

Response:  The proposed changes to overpayment reporting (from 10 calendar days to 30 calendar days) do not apply to NEMT PAHPs. 

Action Taken:  We have updated the applicable number of contracts in these estimates to exclude NEMT contracts.

